
1

In this issue: • Parish Council News
• WW1 Remembered    • End of an era
• Blind Sailing    • Painting day    • Dates
•  Village Shows     • WI News

September 2014 The
B � �� � � � � ,  F � � � �� , � � �  T � � � � � � � � � � � �  S � � � � � � � � � �  V � � � � � � �



2

D���� ��� ���� D����
● 4�� September Ladies Lunch with Sophie Lanfear (film producer)

● 6�� September Bremhill Village Show

● 12�� September Coffee in Bremhill village hall

● 13�� September Christian Malford Arts and Crafts Fayre

● 20�� September  Foxham Horse & Dog Show

● 1�� November Pumpkin Ball - Foxham

● 13�� November Foxham bridge afternoon

● 28�� November A Victorian Christmas

M� P������ ��� F������
My love for flowers began many years ago when I became a freelance
professional photographer. Wedding commissions were part of my work and I
always enjoyed photographing the flowers which I felt played one of the most
important themes of any wedding as well as making a photographic record of
the happy event.

When I retired after 20 years behind
the camera I spent my  time doing
voluntary work and then began
arranging flowers for weddings,
funerals and all kinds of events. I
picked up some valuable tips from
courses and working along side a
London florist who I still provide with
help on occasions with grand events.

I thoroughly enjoy flowers for the
church and always look forward to
special services in Foxham to apply
my passion for flowers and their
setting and arrangement.

Mary Kelland
Cover Image: Wedding flowers in Foxham Church by Mary
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E��������
Speed!  Some of us have a soft spot for it, really, don't we?  There's perhaps a
bit of the Mr Toad in us as we go "poop, poop" along our country roads!  The
wind in our hair, the open road, the freedom!  The only problem is that our
country roads here are narrow and not built to hare along.  Having been
almost run off the road a couple of times recently towards Fisher's Brook and
Ratford, I share the concern of many others locally.  I try to think of ways I
would use to reduce speeding traffic, but these, of course, are mere figments
of my imagination and impractical!  However, increasingly fast traffic on our
local roads does present a growing problem for motorists,  walkers, horse-
riders and joggers alike.  Statistics show that a 1mph reduction in speed leads
generally to a 5% reduction in accidents and we need to make our country
roads safer.  How we might collectively solve this problem and get drivers to
realise that another car might be coming just around that hedge, I'm not sure.
Any ideas to share?

The Great War affected  towns and villages across the country, with this
Parish being no exception.  The article in this edition highlights those from the
Parish who gave their lives and introduces an interesting project.  If you have
any information, please do contact the Newsletter.

Another article deals with the more modern problem of an ageing
population.  There are 10 million elderly people in the country at present.
This number is likely to double by 2050 and the consequences will be
considerable for society.  We are fortunate indeed that people in our Parish
are very caring - I know this from personal experience - but many elderly
people are often lonely and without help.  The item from Age UK sets out
what they do to help, but they always need volunteers, so if you feel you
could help, please do contact them.

On a lighter note … most of us will, by now, have enjoyed and have memories
of our fast receding holidays.  So, did you do anything special or interesting
during them?  Was there anything amusing that happened?  Any
catastrophies?  If so, why not write us an article for the Newsletter -
contributions from young people are especially welcome! In the meantime,
enjoy this issue.

Ewen
Co-editor.
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S������ N������
B������� V������ H��� - R���� A���
A Victorian Christmas - Friday 28�� November 2014

I know Christmas seems a long way away but please put the date in your
diary. The event will be a fun and festive celebration of the Yuletide our
ancestors would have known.

It will be an evening of music, song and drama. There will be more details
nearer the time.

Marilyn and Rosie

C������ B�������� S����� 3 A�����
Meningitis Research
A huge thank you to everyone who supported our breakfast in aid of the
Meningitis Research Foundation on Sunday, August 3. It was a fabulous
morning and good to see so many friends. We thought you might like to know
that together we raised in excess of £1,000 plus gift aid which is just amazing
and will be very gratefully received by the charity.

Richard and Caroline

F����� C����� & C��� �� B������� V������ H���
Coffee & Cake is set to return on Friday 12�� September. As before it will run
each week from 10.00am until 11.30. Coffee/Tea /Cake each £1.00. Good
company & lively chat - totally free.

NB Friday 26�� will be a Macmillan's coffee morning.

P������ B���
Saturday 1�� November 2014. A Pumpkin Ball is to be held at The Reading
Room, Foxham. Three course meal/Bar/Live music. More details available
soon, so watch this space.
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F����� A����� B����� A�������� ���� T��
Foxham autumn Bridge Afternoon with Tea will be on Thursday, November
13th from 1.30pm to 5pm at the Foxham Reading Room.

Tickets £8 per person. Apply early to avoid disappointment to Val Minty,
01249 740219 or Jenny Wilton on 01249 740279.

Bradworthy, North Devon

Holiday
Lodge
sleeps 4

Secluded woodland location
Coast 8 miles

(Area of Outstanding Natural
Beauty great for Surfing)

Excellent local facilities

Further info: Neil Viner
neil@bremhill.com

C�������� M������
A��� ��� C����� F����

Saturday 13�� Sept.
10.00am to 4.00pm in the church.

Twenty stalls  selling a wide range of
locally produced goods including:
knit wear, bags, shawls &
scarves,candles, jewellery, metal
work, cards,  stained glass, honey,
jams & chutneys, cakes, chocolate
and truffles and plants from Langley
Nursery.

There will also be an exhibition of 70
original paintings (some for sale) by
the WI Art Group and Brush with Art.
Refreshments - Tombola - Games.

Admission £1 and free for children
under 16.  Free car parking near the
school and in field next to the
church.  All profits to the Christian
Malford Church maintenance fund.
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R��� ��� S�����.
Sponsorship forms for this event are now available. Please contact Elizabeth
Hannah at Field House, Foxham. Tel: 740619, if you feel you are able to
undertake the task.

Remember our church is there for all and undertaking the Ride and Stride and
getting sponsorship monies helps to keep it there. Do think about having an
attempt. It does not have to be very far and walking, bicycling and horse
riding are all acceptable methods for partaking.

Elizabeth Hannah

H������� M��� P���� S����
Did you buy two red Geraniums and forget to take them home?  They are be-
ing cared for at the Bremhill Plant Stall.

PS:  So far this year we have raised £1500 for the Fabric fund of the St Martins
Church.

June Hughes 816756

F������ �� S� M����� H������ L����
A date for your diary - Sunday 28�� September 2014.

Come along and celebrate the harvest, whether you are farmer, gardener or
interested observer.  Soft drinks available but please bring the alcoholic
beverage of your choice.  Only £10 per person for an amazing lunch.

12.30.P.M FOR 1.00.P.M at  the Village Hall in Bremhill.  Phone Judy Scott on
01249 813114 to book a place.
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Brand New Livery Yard
Excellent Facilities And
Professional Tuition

   Riding Lessons

· Children’s beginner lessons
available with ponies provided

· Tuition for all abilities in Dressage,
Cross Country and Show Jumping

   Facilities
· 9 Monarch stables in American Barn

and 4 horse walker

· 16 acres post & rail paddocks with
all year round turn out

· 60 x 20 sand/rubber all weather
outdoor ménage with show jumps

· Run by BHS AI Qualified Instructor

Tel Jess Von Etzdorf 07776348743
Jess@bremhillequestrian.co.uk

Wilkey Garden Machinery
Services Limited

Skilled engineer with over 20 years
experience, specialising in the service and

repair of all leading makes of:

Garden Tractors/mowers
Compact Tractors

Rotary Mowers
Chainsaws

Brishcutters
Light Plant Equipment

Other Services Available include
Garden Clearance, Welding, Shed/Fence erection

Competitively priced,
quotes available over the phone

Collection and delivery service

Call John on 01249 740358 or 07970

N��� F����
Today it has been confirmed that Maud Heath on her statue does not, repeat
not, have any eggs in her basket. More details and evidence at the produce
show on 6�� September 2014.

C���� T��� H��� M������
After our summer break we shall be starting to show our films again and the
next one will be: 'Labor Day' (12a) starring Kate Winslett and Josh Brolin.
A single depressed mother and her son inadvertantly pick up a wounded man
on a shopping trip, only to find that he is an escaped convict and the local po-
lice are looking for him.

This will be showing in Calne Town Hall at 7.30 pm on Weds 24th September.
Doors open at 7.00pm.  Refreshments available.  Tickets £6.00 from the infor-
mation centre or on the door.
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T�������� V������ H���
Thanks to everyone who came to our latest public meeting about the future
Tytherton Village Hall and for the many positive suggestions.  For those who
missed it, or who would like another look, the initial plans are now published
on the 'New Hall Plans' page of our website,tythertonhall.co.uk.  Further com-
ments are most welcome and can be sent to any committee member or to
nicpillow@tythertonhall.co.uk.  Please do let us know what you think now,
while it is still easy to make changes!

Next, we hope to get a more formal agreement on the sale of the land, and to
start our main fundraising.  Further updates will be published in the newslet-
ter, on our website and on the 'Tytherton Village Hall' Facebook page.

Nic Pillow

B�������  V������ H��� P������ ��� G����� S���
Saturday 6�� September in the Village Hall - Schedules, entry forms and the
recipe for the War time cake are all on the Bremhill Village website, or use
the qr code on the notice board outside the hall.  Paper copies are in the
porch of the Hall and at the Dumb Post.  If anyone is having problems getting
a copy then please phone 01249 661369.

It would be great if everyone in the village and surrounding area entered
something and joined in the fun. Entry forms and fee should be taken to 17a
Bremhill by Tuesday 2ⁿ� September. Come along at 2.30pm to see the results
and have some refreshments. There will be stalls around, prize giving at
about 4pm  and the auction of produce will be at about 5pm.  Seems like a
bumper year for plums, so there  could be lots of entries in that class.

Marilyn and the Produce show team.

D����� I� T�� G����� - C���������� W�����
At 'Art in the Garden' the organisers said the winner of the Disney quiz would
be announced in the Newsletter. The quiz comprised 20 questions about
Disney characters posted around a trail in various positions in the garden at
Hazeland Mill.  So drum r------o------ l-------l please............
Congratulations to Zia and Sasha Hambro who answered all 20 questions
correctly Well Done!
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T�� W����'� B������ C����� M������ !
Come and join us for Coffee and Cake in Bremhill Village Hall on Friday the
26�� September - 10am til 12 noon!  A fun morning for a wonderful cause -
Macmillan Cancer Support.  All proceeds to this marvellous organisation
whose sole purpose is to provide people suffering with Cancer the support
that they need to take back control of their lives.

Bring and buy : raffle: competitions : wonderful cakes ;
Teas and coffee . And much more ! And the chance to meet new friends, talk
to your neighbours, all in the course of supporting this splendid cause

n.b . Donations of Cakes will be greatly welcomed !

For more details 'phone JudyScott
 01249 813114



10

Supporting older people
for 65 years

Our Services: The number of older people in Wiltshire is growing. Later life
can be an active and fulfilling experience, but  many contact us each year for
help.  It may be for a bit of information and advice, or for practical support at
a time of real crisis.

Befriending: Support and friendship is offered to isolated older people in
their own homes.  We match service users with volunteer visitors who have
similar interests and are likely to form a good friendship.

Information & Advice: We offer confidential information and advice on a
wide range of subjects.  We explain the choices available and help you decide
what you want to do.  If you need help, we may be able to take action on
your behalf.

Fitness and Friendship Clubs: We operate a number of Fitness and Friendship
Clubs across Wiltshire which operate as social clubs for older people with an
emphasis on keeping active - one of the best investments to help  maintain
the quality of your life.

Nailcutting Service: As people get older they may find it difficult to reach
their feet and cut their toenails.  We provide a simple nail cutting service.

Traders List: Together with Wiltshire Trading Standards, we have set up a
scheme up so that people can have the reassurance that basic checks have
been carried out on traders who will undertake basic tasks around the home.

Silver Surfers: Help with IT: We can help older people to use their computers,
laptops, tablets, mobile phones, digital cameras and other technology.

If you are looking for a local day centre or lunch club to visit, then we can help
to put you in touch. Age UK Wiltshire, Cromwell House, 31 Market Place,

 Devizes SN10 1JG     Tel: 01380 727767   www.ageukwiltshire.org.uk
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We deliver papers in this area 7 days a week. If you would like more information
or would like to place an order contact us now and we can set up deliveries from
tomorrow. The daily delivery charge in this area is currently 50p per day, and we
can generally deliver before 8 am.

Place your order today
Call Ali Ashley on 01249 448844 or email your order
to us at fossewaynews@hotmail.co.uk
Vincients Road, Chippenham, Wiltshire, SN14 6QA

Re-wiringü

Extra socketsü

Lightingü

Electrical Installationsü

Free quotationsü

Consumer Unit Changesü

PAT Testingü

Fault Findingü

Testing & Inspectionü

For all your electrical needs:

Nick Pocock
Electrical
NICEIC Registered Domestic Installer

T: 01249 461325
M: 07967 022446

Nrpelectrical@hotmail.co.uk
www.nrpelectrical.co.uk
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D������� V��� ���� S����� (DVLS)
On Monday 30�� June as part of the Chippenham Area Board Meeting, the
DVLS won the Team/Group category award for activities which benefit the
community. The awards are presented annually to those who, by
volunteering, provide services calculated to reduce hardship, need or distress
to any individual facing difficulties.

Cllr Linda Packard presented the Chairman and members of the Board with a
trophy, a signed certificate and a cheque for £50.

It is a fantastic achievement for the Link scheme to receive such an award and
to know how much it is appreciated by the public.

I have been a driver for Link for several years and enjoy meeting different
people, but Link is always looking for new members to join the team.  If you
think you could give a few hours a month helping others with Link, do get in
touch with me and I will point you in the right direction.

Elizabeth Hannah.

S� M�����'� C����� F����� N���
A lot of work needs to be done to the Church.  Here are just some of the
projects planned. The external stone and lead work are in poor condition.
The pointing of the east wall requires patching, the metal window struts are
splitting the stone, the bell tower has a long standing bramble growing out of
it and there are two significant leaks affecting the roof.  The ventilation of the
inside of the Church needs significant improvement, requiring two opening
windows and ventilation from the bell tower. The north wall is damp as a
result of leaks and poor ventilation, leading to damage to the large painting
on that wall. The gate at the west end of the Church has disintegrated and
needs to be replaced. We need a new notice board to face the village square
and the war memorial requires to be cleaned so the names can be read.  It is
likely that the cost of these works will be of the order of £12000.

All the above needs to be completed before we contemplate further
improvements to the interior of the church. Future plans will allow the church
to be used as a flexible community facility. We will give you updates over the
next months.

David Stevens
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The Catering Company Ltd.

www.barakacatering.co.uk
Catering for ALL events large & small

Delicious Homemade Canapés
Supper Parties

Gourmet Barbeques
Weddings, Birthdays

& Christenings

Please don’t hesitate to contact Camilla on
07734 251 075 or camilla@barakacatering.co.uk

Contact Colin on:07770 925899
35, Bremhill, SN11 9LD Calne

New and used
Mowers, Strimmers,
Chainsaws  Hedge
Cutters, Ride-Ons

ALSO

Maintenance, repair,
collection and delivery

           MUSIC TUITION

DR. CHRISTOPHER KENT PhD.,
M.Mus., FRCO, FSA

MRS SUSAN KENT LRSM

Tuition in flute, pianoforte, harpsichord,
pipe organ

Theory of music
for all levels and age groups.

Tutorials for university degrees and
college diplomas, as well as GCSE &

A level examinations.

01249 740294

http://www.christopherkent.org.uk/

   One Call To Do It All – No Job Too Small

   Bathroom Fitting Kitchen Fitting

 Plastering  General Electrics

 Paintwork  Floor & Wall Tiling

 Plumbing  Brick Work

 Fencing  General Maintenance

Free Quotations

Call Dave Harrop on 07714766175
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B������� P����� C������ N���
The response to the Neighbourhood Plan questionnaire was 47% which
exceeded our expectations. Thank you for taking the time to complete the
questionnaire. Richard Tucker designed a spreadsheet which has now been
completed, and the results will be posted on the Bremhill website in
September. This will be the start of the consultation process, so please view
the results and pass any comments to the Chairman Ian James via email
ijamesconsulting@aol.com or to your parish councillor. The steering group
will arrange three meetings at each of the parish village halls in October
where the Neighbourhood Plan will be presented, and discussions can take
place on any additions you may wish to see entered into the document.

A business questionnaire was designed by the team, and has been
distributed. We believe that businesses need to be sustainable, and where
possible people should be able to live and work in the parish.

The Parish Council and the steering group have also completed a Landscape
Report for the Council to allow them to assess each of the options for future
development in and around Chippenham. The questionnaire responses have
clearly made the statement that Bremhill should remain a rural parish which
is unspoilt and that the rural buffer between Chippenham town and
Tytherton Lucas should be preserved. If option C is approved by the Council
then Chippenham 2020 will put in a planning application to build 2,700
homes at New Leaze Farm in the Parish of Bremhill.

The coming months are likely to be the most important for the Parish of
Bremhill. A great deal rests on whether the parish loses good farmland, the
rural buffer and the beauty of the Marden and Avon valleys to concrete. In
addition the Council will adjust the settlement boundary to annexe New
Leaze farm and other land to the east of Chippenham to be part of
Chippenham town. This change of boundary should also be resisted.

Your support will be needed to oppose any such development when the
Council moves to the consultation phase of the revised core strategy in the
autumn if option C is adopted by the Council.

Thank you for supporting the Neighbourhood Plan.

Ian James
Chairman Neighbourhood Planning Group
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For beautiful handmade
curtains, blinds, loose covers

and soft furnishings.

Browse through pattern books from
James Hare, Warwick, Elanbach

and many more.

Free measuring and quotations.

Menna Frost 01249 815334
Caroline Flack 01380 859949

Avon Financial Advisers
Ltd

64A Market Place, Chippenham,
Wiltshire SN15 3HG

� INVESTMENTS�
�PENSIONS�

�LIFE INSURANCE�
�PROTECTION�
�MORTGAGES�

Director: Stephen Cook
Authorised and Regulated by the FCA

T: 01249 445581
F: 01249 448298

E: info@avonfinancial.co.uk

Fine Drink, Fine Food
&

always a warm welcome
Lunches

Evening meals
Classic Sunday Roast

www.therisingsunchristianmalford.com

Summer Beer Garden

Play area for Children
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F���� W���� W�� C�������������
The editors would like commemorate those from the Bremhill Parish who
died during the First World War. David Wood has done a lot of research
about these individuals from a number of sources, including the War Graves
Commission. The Newsletter would like to publish this research on the
anniversary of their deaths over the next four years. However, we are aware
that some families may not wish us to do this, certainly without consultation.
If this applies to you, please get in touch with the editors as soon as possible.
You may well be able to provide us with information or photographs which
would personalise our entry. Alfred Tuck, who was born in Bremhill, but does
not appear on any of the War Memorials in the Parish, died in November
1914. We propose to publish his biography in the November Edition.

Once David has completed the biographies, they will be presented to the
local communities and Churches in Bremhill Parish to compliment the local
memorials.

The following inscription is found in St Martin's Church, Bremhill. Many of
these names are also on a similar inscription in St John the Baptist Church,
Foxham.
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HARRY GEORGE ASPECK
THOMAS BAKER
WALTER JOHN COOK BRITTAIN
GEORGE CHARLES CHUBB
CLEMENT JAMES EATWELL
CHARLES FORTUNE
REGINALD JAMES FREEGARD
ALBERT JAMES HARDING
FREDERICK JAMES HENLEY
OLIVER ARTHUR HENLEY

HAROLD KING
JESSE EDWARD LEWIS
PERCY JAMES MATHEWS
EDWIN MINTY
ARTHUR FRANCIS PONTING
TOM PONTING
FREDERICK CHARLES ROBINS
HERBERT HENRY RUMMING
SIDNEY SELMAN
JAMES HENRY SUMMERS

SACRED TO THE MEMORY OF THOSE WHO

WENT FROM THIS PARISH TO SERVE THEIR

KING & COUNTRY & WHO GAVE THEIR LIVES

IN DEFENCE OF RIGHT, JUSTICE & LIBERTY. IN

THE GREAT WAR 1914 - 1918
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P������� D��.
The annual painting day for amateur artists to enjoy a day painting at a venue
in Foxham was this year on July 26th.  The day was beautifully sunny and 14
painters, under the tuition of John Harris, had excellent facilities for the day,
unlike last year when it rained.  This year we again were able to paint at Paul
and Mary Kellond's house and grounds, so a big thank you to them for
allowing the facility.  Some very pretty paintings were produced and all of the
artists said they had had a very good day.

Thanks go to John Harris who gave his time and expertise willingly. Thanks
also to Anne and Dianne, Mary and Jackie who helped all day with the
refreshments and general administration and thank you all the artists, some
of whom have attended for many years.  It has been a very satisfying
experience for me and for them.

I have said that this will be the last painting day that I will arrange.  I feel it
has been a good fund raiser, but now I must think  of something else.  This
year we raised over £300 and a cheque for the amount raised will go to
benefit St John the Baptist church, Foxham.  Thank you again all who made
the day possible.

Elizabeth Hannah
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There will be a cheese and wine reception
following the service

T�� C������������ ��
S� B����������’� ���

A�� S����� R���� W������ B������

I����� ���
T� T�� L�������� ��

T�� R�. R������� E����� C�����,
B����� �� R�������

as Priest in Charge of
St Bartholomew’s and All Saints,

Royal Wootton Bassett
&

Commissioning as Rural Dean for the
Deanery of Calne

On
Thursday, 18th September 2014 at 7:30pm

at
St Bartholomew’s Church,

Royal Wootton Bassett,
SN4 7BQ

RSVP by 1st September to Mrs Lesley Jones, Parish Administrator
Parish Office, 1 Church Street, Royal Wootton Bassett, SN4 7BQ

woottonbassettchurch@tiscali.co.uk or 01793 853272

Visiting clergy are invited to indicate if they wish to robe
(Surplice and green stole)
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W�������� F��� & R����� S������
Consultation starts into future of Fire & Rescue Service

A wide ranging consultation to consider options for the future of Wiltshire
Fire & Rescue Service started on Monday (21 July). Between now and 20��
October, local people will be able to have their say on options including closer
working with local authorities and the police through to a possible merger
with Dorset Fire Authority.

Local residents will be able to access further information and complete an on-
line questionnaire. In addition, a random selection of 12,000 households
across Wiltshire and Dorset will receive the questionnaire directly.
Information will also be placed in public buildings and libraries. Simon Routh-
Jones, Chief Fire Officer of Wiltshire Fire & Rescue Service, said: "We are keen
to know what local people think about our options to strengthen our fire and
rescue service. We have a number of potential ways forward, including a
potential merger with Dorset Fire Authority… and we would encourage any
views as no decisions have yet been made."

Cllr Christopher Devine, Chairman of Wiltshire & Swindon Fire Authority, said:
"We face difficult financial times ahead that result from cuts to our central
Government grant. We need to find significant savings from our limited
budget whilst protecting frontline services. It is vital that local people take
this opportunity to find out more about the proposals and have their say."

The consultation portal is accessible via:
www.wiltsfire.gov.uk/strengtheningourfrs

 Michael Franklin
Partnership & Community Engagement Manager (Wiltshire Council Area)
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Y���� F������.
Are you bored after school?

Want to meet some new people and make new friends?

Then Young Farmers is the place.  It’s a good laugh and a lot of fun.

Meetings:  Juniors: every Tuesday in East Tytherton Village Hall
 Seniors: every second Wednesday in a local pub

Activities include B-B-Qs, ten-pin bowling, pub sports, sports, and  talks.
Age: - 10-26

Our AGM  is on Tuesday, 9�� September, 7pm prompt start.  So if you’re
interested come along.  We also have a guest speaker from the R.A.B.I.

Contacts:-   Rachel Bailey - Club  Chairman: 01249 460 881 or 07586 793 583
                      Sally Rogers - Junior Leader:  07810 423 760.

C�������� M������ & F����� W�
Our WI pirates paddled madly down the River Avon in July at the Dragon Boat
Races. We certainly made a splash, winning first prize for the wonderful
outfits! We raised over £700 and this will be given to Naomi House, our
nearest children’s hospice

Our upcoming activities and events include a magnificent array of art on
display in the Christian Malford Church on Saturday 13�� September 10am
until 4pm; the last walk of the year on Monday 15�� September at 10.30 with
lunch in the Langley Tap (contact Val 740219); the Scrabble Day on 17��
September, from 10.30am until 3.00pm in Christian Malford Hall (contact Ann
720573); and we have arranged a fun day at the Cotswold Water Park on
September 23��! An hour’s canoeing tuition starting at 10.30 (contact Helen
721411). Our September meeting on Thursday 18�� September at 7.30 will be
with Jill Cockerton, showing us how to have beauty and health without the
poisons.

All information and club activities can be found on the notice board outside
the Christian Malford village shop, and you can contact Jenny 01249 740950.
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Foxham Horse Show - 20th September 2014
The schedule and entry form for this year's show is now available on our
website www.foxhamhorseshow.com.  Copies are available from many local
outlets including Christian Malford shop, pet shops, vets and equestrian
centres.

With three Show Jumping rings, and three Showing rings (a variety of classes
including 'Best Hairy Pony'), Dressage and Carriage Driving there is something
for all! In the morning The Shetland Pony Performance Awards Team, will be
racing twice over a miniature steeplechase course.

We are delighted that Michelle Hanson has offered to run the popular Family
Fun Dog Show.  This starts at 12 noon, with 8 Showing classes plus overall
Champion, and a Have-a-go Agility ring. Enquiries 07831 100440

With a full Trade Stand area, Elsbeth & Bill's BBQ and Jan & Cherry's Horse
Show Café, there is plenty for all to enjoy. Proceeds to Foxham Church,
Reading Room and local and national charities. Trade Stand enquiries Adrian
Whitbread (740367).

Jane Milligan (740586)

O�� �� ��� ������ �� ����� …..
On a visit to a school (a good number of years ago) I was sitting in a French
lesson watching a group of eleven year-olds learning how to say and ask how
old a person is.  "Quel âge as-tu?  J'ai onze ans."  The teacher practised it with
them and then asked the group to work in pairs.  This meant I could walk
around the room and listen in.  One pair of boys had stopped practising, so I
bent down to one of them and asked "Quel âge as-tu?" to which he replied -
correctly - "J'ai onze ans." Then, looking me in the eye,  " Quel âge as-tu?"
Impressed by his boldness, I replied, trying to be clever, "J'ai cent (100) ans!"
He looked hard at me, nodded and turned back to his book.

About 10 minutes later, near the end of the lesson, I found myself again
standing behind him.  He considered me with large eyes and asked "Sir, are
you really a hundred years old?!!"

Oh dear!  How the cleverclogs get their come-uppance! Certainly time for a
make-over, I thought!

Ewen.
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B���� S������ W���
In Late June, 28 sailing yachts started making their way to Falmouth, some
from as far away as Southampton and Lymington, taking them down the
coast of Hampshire, Dorset and Cornwall to the Royal Cornish Yacht club,
hosts to Blind Sailing Week.  Four of the sighted sailors who hosted blind crew
for the week on two of the boats were from the land locked Bremhill area!

George and Jophy Powell on their 33ft boat 'Wishwell ', accompanied by John
Harris from Spirthill, hosted two blind crew. Rosie Stevens, her first time with
the fleet as a crew member on a charter boat, guided a man who was not
only blind but deaf as well. How do you communicate with someone who
can't hear or see you might ask? - well Rosie speedily writes by touch on the
palm of his hand and he understands every word - something which earned
the admiration of everyone who came to the event.

The attending yachts are split into several fleets who visit local yacht havens
within daily sailing distance eg. Salcombe, Newton Ferrers, Plymouth, and the
upper reaches of the River Fal. This is after each blind crew member has had
a 'touch and feel'  tour of the boat and its equipment and a full safety
briefing, including man over board drill.

On the penultimate day the yachts sail back to Falmouth for a dinner and
presentation at which skippers are presented with a plaque for participation
and an elected blind member of each fleet gives a speech (usually hilarious)
reporting on their experiences for the week. As they are quick to tell you they
like to be challenged, many learning to sail by the feel of wind direction on
their face, having been set a course then steering by hearing compass.

The Blind Week charity has been running for nearly 30 years, hosted in
Falmouth one year and then Southampton the next. One of the founding
members is George Powell who along with like minded sighted sailors provide
a valuable holiday and escape to less fortunate people who are visually
impaired but love the sea and are prepared to take on the  team challenge of
sailing a yacht.

John Harris
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Rosie Stevens with XXXXXX  pictured outside the Royal Cornish Yacht Club,
hosts of the 2014 Blind Sailing Week.

One of the fleet of yachts moored in Newton Ferrers
can you spot George, Jophy and John?
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Ladies Lunch, Thursday 4th September
Enjoy a delicious two course lunch in the company of Sophie Lanfear (film

producer)

Join us from 12:30pm for Lunch at 1:00pm
Two Courses £22.50

In aid of the Local Bobby Van Trust
To make a reservation call Bowood Hotel 01249 822228

B����� L����� �����
4�� S�������� B����� H���� R���������
The speaker this month is Sophie Lanfear, an Assistant Producer of nature
documentaries for television and cinema. She has spent most of her career
working for the BBC's Natural History Unit on a wide range of television series
and has filmed wildlife all over the world. Sophie studied psychology/zoology
at Bristol University, before heading out to the Kalahari to spend a year
studying meerkats. It was this work that led to her first taste of wildlife
filming as it was the location for the TV hit "Meerkat Manor".

Sophie has just finished working on "Life Story" a 6-part Attenborough series
for BBC1 due to be broadcast this Autumn. She will talk about what it takes to
be part of such a series, how these big landmarks are made and share what it
is like to spend weeks on end in the field trying to acquire the calibre of
footage required for these multi-million pound projects. She will also talk
about her latest adventure to the arctic to film arctic foxes and the realities of
being stuck with summer starved polar bears. Sophie will use photographs
and short video clips to illustrate her stories from the field.
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NORTH CORNWALL
HOLIDAY COTTAGE

(Camel Estuary opposite Padstow)

SLEEPS 6 ADULTS
1 Double and 2 Twin rooms

1 Bathroom and 1 Shower room
TV and Wifi

Small private garden

Safe beach 300yds
Excellent Golf Courses nearby

Great walking from door

Enquiries:
Philippa Stevens
01249 815337

Meadow Farm Nurseries
9, Sutton Lane, Langley Burrell,

CHIPPENHAM, SN15 4LW
Tel.01249 720522   M.07794 515938

info@meadowfarmnurseries.co.uk
www.meadowfarmnurseries.co.uk

Open Tuesday to Saturday
9.30 – 4.30

Supplying Trade or Retail.
Everything grown on the Nursery.
Friendly staff. Competitive prices.

Quality Plants.
Credit/Debit cards accepted.

1�� Left upon entering Sutton Benger
from Christian Malford

1 mile down Sutton Lane

Find us on facebook

Physical fitness is the first requisite of happiness - Joseph Pilates

Classes at Christian Malford and Foxham
Mixed ability classes - Beginners Welcome

Foxham Reading Rm. - Monday 1:30pm, 6:30pm, 7:45pm
Christian Malford Village Hall - Wed 9:30am
Chippenham - Equilibrum Centre - 11:30am

For details and to reserver you place contact Susie 07932 249671
or see website www.wildgeesepilates.co.uk

Body Control

Pilates

susie@wildgeesepileate.co.uk
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● Located within the grounds of Christian Malford Primary School

● Open Monday to Thursday 8.30am to 3pm term times

● Little Acorns Toddler group in Christian Malford Village Hall on Fridays
     from 9.30 to 11.30 term times.

To find out more and to arrange a time to come and see for yourself :

Visit our website www.acorns-preschool.org.uk,

Email us on acornspreschool.2009@googlemail.com or

Call us on 07816 280 810.

A�����
The children had a very busy term before breaking up for the holidays. We
took delivery of some caterpillars and watched them grow and change into
butterflies as part of our 'mini beast' topic and in the woods we cooked
something nice to eat each week. For the last Forest School day of the term
the children cooked their lunch of burgers and sausages in the woods.

The children took part in the Barnardo's Big Toddle where they walked half a
mile dressed as their favourite space cadet and raised nearly £500!  The
weather was perfect for our sports day this year. The children, staff and
parents enjoyed a day out at Westonbirt Arboretum. At the end of the term
we said goodbye to some of our children as they start their new school in
September and we wish them all the best on their new and exciting journey.

Acorns are now looking forward to the start of the new term and we are
excited to be welcoming 12 new children to our pre-school this September.
Please note Little Acorns Toddler Group has a new start time from September
of 9.45am till 11.45am, but the group will still be held on Friday in Christian
Malford Village Hall.
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YOUR LOCAL COUNTRYSIDE INN & RESTAURANT
REAL ALES • FINE WINES • GREAT FOOD • EN-SUITE ROOMS

THE FOXHAM

GUIDE 2014

We focus on freshness, local produce, seasonality, real ales and fine wines.

Tel: 01249 740 665
info@thefoxhaminn.co.uk
www.thefoxhaminn.co.uk

Twitter: @thefoxhaminn
Facebook: TheFoxhamInn
A warm welcome awaits

T�� F����� I�� N���
We would like to thank Bill and Elsbeth (The King and Queen of Foxham BBQs)
for yet another successful August Bank Holiday Monday BBQ.

We are holding a Japanese Dinner on September 25th, a Seven-course
Vegetarian Dinner on October 16th and our Annual Wild Food and Game
Dinner on November 26th -  advanced bookings only.

We are now taking bookings for Christmas Parties, Christmas Day and New
Year's Eve, Check out the Menus on our Website www.thefoxhaminn.co.uk

Follow us on Twitter or like us Facebook to get our Weekly Wednesday Night
Special with wine.

Look forward to seeing you all soon.

Neil and Sarah Cooper
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C a r p  u p  t o  3 0 lbs!

ROBIN'S LAKE
Coarse Fishing

other species include Roach, Bream,
Tench and Perch, competition
enquiries welcomed

Lower Glebe farm, Bremhill

Adjacent parking, £5 per angler per day
For more information ring Robin
Tel: 01249 813847

Marcus Anstie Ltd

C������ S����

  Friendly and reliable.
Family run business.

     Telephone
01249 720195  .

Your friendly local - with a warm welcome and great views

Perfectly kept real ales & fine fresh food from local suppliers

Telephone 01249 813192
Find us on Facebook: TheDumbPostInn

Email:info@thedumbpost.co.uk
www.thedumbpost.co.uk

The Dumb Post Inn, Dumb Post Hill, Bremhill SN11 9JZ
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Elm Farm
Bed & Breakfast

and
Self-Catering

Holiday Cottages
Working family Farmhouse
dating back to 14th century

Robert & Lynne Pegler
Elm Farm
Foxham

01249 740253
elmfarmfoxham@yahoo.co.uk

DIANA RODWELL MCSP
Chartered Physiotherapist

Registered with
Health Professions Council

PHYSIOTHERAPY
for

Soft Tissue Injuries and Joint Pain
including Neck and Back Pain

 Chippenham Natural Therapy Centre
above Lodge Surgery

Lodge Road, Pewsham
Chippenham SN15 3SY

T��. 01249 443390

MONUMENT FARM SHOP
HOME PRODUCED • FRESH MEATS • SAUSAGES • MEAT PIES • FREE RANGE EGGS

Family-run farm for over 40 years producing excellent quality meat
All beef, pork and lamb traditionally reared on our own farm

Matured (well hung) Aberdeen Angus beef supplied to Waitrose on a select farm status.

Our dairy herd is a sovereign supplier of quality milk for Waitrose.
All pies are made with our own meat and home-made pastry

Monument Farm, Bremhill, Calne, Wiltshire,
SN11 9LF - T: 01249 740 202

Also, visit us at Calne Farmers Market, The Pippin, every 2ⁿ� Saturday of the month.
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E�� �� �� ��� �� F�����.
Whatever the reason for the demise of Hatts coaches, it is sad to see the end
of a business which has operated in Foxham for approaching a hundred years.
We all feel sorry for both Michael and Adrian Hillier, grandson and great
grandson of Bill Hatt who started the business as a cattle haulier in 1928. We
feel for those employees who found themselves without a job and for those
who were looking forward to going on holiday with Hatts this summer.

As I mentioned above, Hatts started as a livestock haulier not long after my
father moved to farm at Stockham Marsh and I am sure his lorry would have
carried livestock for my father to and from local markets. I can remember
when, during the war, Bill Hatt had a Buick car for hire.  Very few families had
their own cars, so we would use him if we needed to visit relations who lived
further away than our trusted pony and trap could take us.

During the war my father used to hire a bus from Hatts to run a regular
service to Chippenham on Friday market day so that other farmers and wives
of farm workers could go to town for their weekly shop. He would collect the
fares and pay for the hire of the bus.

Hatts coaches have also taken many generations of children from the village
to both the local primary school and to the senior schools in Chippenham.
Daphne often talks of the time when Jane started at primary school. On the
first day it was all new and she was happy to go to school on the bus.
However, the second day it was different; she had done that once and that
was enough! She screamed and refused to walk onto the bus but Nelson, who
was driving, said in his quiet manner "Put her on someone's lap and she will
be alright. We get one every term!"

Over the years Hatts have generously supported many events in the village,
most recently the Tytherton ride and the Foxham horse show. We now wait
to see what becomes of the site, which we hope will be sympathetically
developed. Whatever happens, I hope that the name of Hatts can be
retained.

Alec Glass.
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T�� N������������ P������� T���
You may have seen us out and about again this month doing speed checks at
a variety of locations in our rural areas.  Ratford, Stockley Lane, Stockley Road
and Derry Hill have all had regular checks, with many warnings given to
drivers for driving in excess of the limit.  Several Fixed Penalty Notices have
been issued, with excess speeds ranging from 37 to 45 mph in 30mph limits.
Sadly, the offending drivers have all been local parishioners.  Speed checks
continue in the area in the weeks ahead.

Reported crimes of note this month on our rural areas: a burglary took place
at Marsh Farm Hilmarton where power tools were taken and a vast amount
of damage committed on site. Quemerford Gate saw an electric fence and
150 plastic posts stolen from a secluded field overnight.  Godsell Farm at
Foxham suffered an oil theft overnight from their tank, in late July.

In Goatacre, cold callers laid a quantity of tarmac, charging £2500. Trading
standards offences were committed, as all callers must give a 14 day cooling
off period prior to work commencing. Please beware of such callers.  It is
always best to use a reputable company.

Please take registration numbers of unfamiliar vehicles and send them
through to me. Anything you see that is suspicious, please call us .

We are still hungry for Community Speed Watch volunteers.  It is extremely
worthwhile and helps to make drivers aware of the speed that they are
travelling through our villages, as well as offending drivers receiving letters
from the Police. Please contact me if you think you may be able to assist.  It is
a simple process. Full training is given and you get to use the same type of
speed gun that we use in the Police. If you would like to chat to any of our
current volunteers first, please email me.

Parish boards all have our details in them to let you know how to contact us if
you wish. You can also follow us on www.facebook.com/calnepolice and see
what we are up to.

WPC 319 Sonya Stockhill
Community Beat Manager

Rural Calne NPT
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S���� T������� �� � L���� C��������
It occurred to me, after reading through my last entry under the "Small
Thoughts.........." slot, that having talked (written) at length about the
"Charles Dickens" connection with Bremhill, in particular his "Hymn of the
Wiltshire Labourers" because of limitations of space, I hadn't included the
words of the hymn. I am now rectifying that omission. I can assure our good
church folk that I shan't be asking them to sing it in any church service (unless
they really want to of course!)

God! Who by thy prophets hand
Didst smite the rocky brake.
Whence water came, at thy command.
Thy people’s thirst to slake;
Strike, now, upon this granite wall.
Stem, obdurate, and high;
And let some drops of pity fall
For us who starve and die!

O God! Teach them to feel how we,
When our poor infants droop,
Are weakened in our trust in thee,
And how our spirits stoop;
For, in thy rest, so bright and fair,
All tears and sorrows sleep
And their young looks, so full of care,
Would make thine angels weep!

O God, remind them! In the bread
They break upon the knee,
These sacred words may yet be read,
“In memory of me”
O God remind them of his sweet
Compassion for the poor,
And how he gave them bread to eat
And went from door to door!

The God who took a little child
And set him in the midst,
And promised him His mercy mild,
As, by thy Son, Thou didst;
Look down upon our children dear.
So gaunt, so cold, so spare,
And let their images appear
Where Lords and gentry are!

The God who with his finger drew
The judgement coming on,
Write, for these men, what must
ensue,
Ere many years be gone
O God! Whose bow is in the sky,
Let them not brave and dare,
Until they look (too late) on high,
And see an arrow there!

Jim Scott
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S� M���'�, C��������� S� E�����'�, C����
Saturdays 6pm
Sundays 9.30am and 6.30pm
Station Hill, Chippenham
Canon Desmond Millett
www.stmaryschippenham.co.uk

Saturdays 6pm
Sundays 10am
Oxford Road, Calne
Father Michael d'Arcy Walsh
www.saintedmundsparish.org.uk

S� N�������, T�������� L����
Sunday 7 September  Morning Service 10am (SG)
Sunday 14 September  Eucharist 8.30am (JS)
Sunday 21 September  Mattins 10am (ES)
Sunday 28 September  Eucharist (DC)
New Vicar (Rev Rod Key) arrives on Monday 29 September.
Services thereafter will be announced in due course.

M������� C�����, E��� T��������
Morning worship is every Sunday at 10.30am with Holy Communion on the
first Sunday of every month. ALL WELCOME

L���� C����� I����������

C�����
O�������

F����� B�������

Church
Wardens

Elizabeth Hannah 740619 William Wyldbore-Smith
814969

Mary Kellond
740633

Nancy Kyte
815073

Treasurer Robert Pegler
740253

David Stevens
815337

Secretary Vacant Post Vacant Post
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S� J��� ��� B������ C�����. Foxham
7�� September 9.30am D. Wilton
12�� after Trinity Holy Communion Romans 13: 8-end

14�� September 9.30am A. Glass
13�� after Trinity Family Service Exodus 14: 19-31

21�� September 9.30am E. Hannah
14�� after Trinity Holy Communion 2 Corinthians 4: 1-6

28�� September 9.30am M. Kellond
15�� after Trinity HARVEST SERVICE 2 Corinthians 9: 6-end
 Family Communion

5th October 9.30am R. Pegler
16�� after Trinity Holy Communion Phillippians 3: 4b-14

For any information (Weddings, Funerals, Christenings and Special services)
Contact: Rev. Ann Massey 01249 817926  ea.massey@btinternet.com

Rev. Jim Scott  01249 813114  jim@bremhill.com

D������ M����� L������
calls at Naish House Farm, Spirthill, on every other Monday afternoon at 2pm
- 2.30pm  - 8�� and 22ⁿ� September

WILTSHIRE HISTORIC CHURCHES RIDE & STRIDE is on 13�� September 2014 -
Nancy and Nicol are taking part and looking for sponsors! Please support
them if you can.   Half of the money comes back to St Martin's Church and
will be very welcome.

 “Thy Word is a lamp to my feet and a light to my path” Psalm 119: 105
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   Service  Sidesmen Readers
7�� Sept
Trinity 12

8am Holy Communion
6pm  Evensong

M.Kyte
A.Jones  &
P.Rawlings

Exodus 12: 1-14
Judy Scott
Matthew 18: 15-20
Keith Blackmore

14�� Sept
Trinity 13

11am Holy
Communion M.Wells &

B.Rawlings

Philippians 2: 6-11
Prisca Wyldbore-Smith

21�� Sept
Trinity  14  6pm Evensong

K.Blackmore
& L.Jones

Proverbs 3: 13-18
Arnold Woods
Matthew 9:9-13
Anne Kirkbride

28�� Sept
Trinity 15 9.30 am Family Service

Children Matthew 21:28-32
A Young Person

5�� Oct
Trinity 16
Harvest

8 am Holy Communion
6 pm HARVEST
         FESTIVAL

N.Kyte
A.Woods &
D.Kyte

Deuteronomy 8: 7-18
Michael Parlett
Luke 12: 16-30
William Bailey

S� M�����’� C�����, B�������

C����� C������� R���
In Church you will see a Church Cleaning Rota.  If you can find an hour of two
to help clean the Church or polish the Brass, please put your name down as a
volunteer.  It will be much appreciated.  Please bring your own cleaning
materials, but there is a fine vacuum cleaner at the back of the Church.

There is a Library in Church, of course - just put 20p in the Fabric Collection
Box and the book is yours.

If you have any items of local Church or Village News for the October 2014
edition of this Newsletter, please give them to either Derek Kyte (815073) or
to me Jane Jordan (812083) in time for the 8�� September 2014 deadline.
Thank you.
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O�, I W��� I'� L����� ����� M� T����
by
Pam Ayres

Oh, I wish I'd looked after me teeth,
And spotted the perils beneath,
All the toffees I chewed,
And the sweet sticky food,
Oh, I wish I'd looked after me teeth.

I wish I'd been that much more willin'
When I had more tooth there than fillin'
To pass up gobstoppers,
From respect to me choppers
And to buy something else with me shillin'.

When I think of the lollies I licked,
And the liquorice allsorts I picked,
Sherbet dabs, big and little,
All that hard peanut brittle,
My conscience gets horribly pricked.

My Mother, she told me no end,
"If you got a tooth, you got a friend"
I was young then, and careless,
My toothbrush was hairless,
I never had much time to spend.

Oh I showed them the toothpaste all right,
I flashed it about late at night,
But up-and-down brushin'
And pokin' and fussin'
Didn't seem worth the time... I could bite!

If I'd known I was paving the way,
To cavities, caps and decay,
The murder of fiIlin's
Injections and drillin's
I'd have thrown all me sherbet away.

So I lay in the old dentist's chair,
And I gaze up his nose in despair,
And his drill it do whine,
In these molars of mine,
"Two amalgum," he'll say, "for in there."

How I laughed at my Mother's false teeth,
As they foamed in the waters beneath,
But now comes the reckonin'
It's me they are beckonin'
Oh, I wish I'd looked after me teeth.

This poem has been voted one of the Nation’s favourite comic poems.  Pam
Ayres is an English poet, comedian and song-writer, born in Oxfordshire in
1947.  She had a one-woman touring stage show and has published several
books of poems.  She has a deceptively simple style, dealing with everyday
subject matter, but often making a serious point.

Ewen.
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Start-ups

Contractors

OMG*

*Owner Managed Growing business

Rural business

Tailor Made Tax

Professions

We provide services in the following areas
We don’t just do the numbers

Bremhill Grove Farmhouse
East Tytherton, Chippenham
Wiltshire, SN15 4LX

Chartered Accountants
and Chartered Tax Advisers

Speak to us to find out more
01249 864001 Jessica@pillowmay.co.uk

www.pillowmay.co.uk
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The “Hidden Jewel” of  Calne. You would be forgiven
for thinking that St Mary’s School Sports Centre is not

involved in its local community, but outside the
classroom our doors are open to the public every day.

Set in the idyllic grounds of  St Mary’s School, the
modern contemporary building houses the cutting
edge gymnasium and swimming pool facilities. Our
vast fitness plus body and soul programmes offer

something to suit everybody’s needs.

For further information please contact us on
01249 857335 or visit www.smcsports.co.uk

*Terms and conditions apply. Please present this advert at Reception in order to receive your discount

St Mary’s School Sports Centre
Calne Wiltshire SN11 0DF
50% OFF JOINING FEE PER PERSON
Memberships available from £40.50 per month.*


